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To the people of God at Hunt’s - 

 

This newsletter will find you at the beginning of June. With Memorial Day just behind us, 

we are now “officially” in summer. Normally, we would be thinking about the end of the 

school year, with concerts, plays, graduations, sporting events, and summer plans all 

swirling about and causing a sort of buzz in the atmosphere. 

What a year this is! My son is among our graduates, recognized individually later in this 

newsletter. Congratulations to you all, in spite of the oddness of our ability to celebrate. 

 

In spite of the oddness of the celebration this year, and the plans we are not being able to 

make, some things are the same. Graduation and the coming of summer are a transition from 

one way of living, loving, and learning and into a new and different one. Some will remain 

students in the fall, after a hiatus to work and play in preparation for renewed study in 

another place and context. Some will seek or perhaps have already found, employment or 

hopefully economically productive activity to start to build an adult life through. 

 

For all of our graduates, congratulations on the work accomplished, and good luck on the 

new beginning that is upon you. 

 

For all of us, this is an interesting time to raise our heads and look about. What is different? 

What is the same? The sun still rises in the east, the weather in the northern hemisphere 

warms at this point in the seasons, and plants get to growing and making seeds in earnest 

under the bright and hot sun, and God is still God. 

Much is unchanged – and much that is changed is disconcerting, but almost certainly 

temporary, as we together try to figure out how best to care for each other and to live 

faithfully in an altered environment. Good stewardship principles for our community, world, 

and selves are not really changed – Reuben Job summarizes John Wesley in 3 simple rules: 

Do good, avoid harm, and live with God. Malachi sums it up this way: “Do justice, love 

mercy, and walk humbly with your God.” 

 

We would do well to remember that while circumstances change, who we are, and whose we 

are, does not. Live faithfully and well in today’s circumstances, and we will see what we can 

do to alter them for the better together. 

 
Godspeed, 

  Pastor Travis  
 

http://www.huntsumc.org/
mailto:pastortravisk@gmail.com
mailto:beth@huntschurch.org
http://www.huntschurchpreschool.com/
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On the website of Community Christian Church (White Marsh, MD) a positive challenge 
has been extended.  (I contacted their church office and received permission to copy the 
challenge.  – Beth W.)  
 

The following is copied from their website:  
 

Let’s flip the script on COVID-19 and the overall tone and tenor of this time we find 
ourselves in.  
  
Here’s how it works: Listed below are some important acts of love and care anyone can 
do that will make a difference. Use those negative letters C-O-V-I-D and turn them into 
something positive.  
 

C – Celebrate a Senior 
(Graduating Senior or older Senior.) There’s a lot of disappointment right now for 
graduating high school and college students who were anticipating a season of 
celebration. Push some of that back by celebrating someone you know. Push some of the 
isolation and loneliness back with someone who might be all by themselves and 
vulnerable. 
O – Offer to Help Someone Financially 
Do for one what you wish you could do for all. If you’re able and know of a need, meet a 
need. 
V – Value a Relationship  
Make a meal, write a note, meet some need for a friend, neighbor, family member, team 
member, classmate, etc. 
I – Intentionally Pray  
Keep throwing any and all cares and concerns at God’s feet. He cares. He is powerful. He is 
always at work. Pray about everything!  
D – Deepen Your Connection with God  
Lean into him like never before. Keep looking to his Word, the Bible. Memorize it.  Devote 
yourself to it. Keep tuning in to services each week. Make this moment a catalyst for your 
relationship with the one who created you, cares for you, and longs to walk with you 
throughout all of life. 
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Moment in Time…Spring 1986 

 

For the past 34 years, beautiful handcrafted kneeling pads have graced our church railing.  
Each needlepoint kneeler depicts a separate Christian attribute- love, joy, peace, patience, 
kindness, goodness, faithfulness, gentleness, and self-control 
 
In 1982, when the Memorial Committee and then pastor Reverend VanMetre met to discuss 
kneelers for the church, these nine attributes were chosen as the perfect theme. Called the 
“fruit of the Spirit” in Galatians chapter 5, these qualities seemed to typify the enduring 
Christian fellowship of Hunt’s. 

 
Mrs. Billie Conkling, an authority on church needlepoint, was 
engaged to design the canvasses. To further personalize the 
theme, the blue morning glory flower seen in our stained-glass 
window was selected to wind through each kneeler, while the 
reddish undertone of Christ’s 
robe was chosen for the lettering. 
 

By September 1983, church 
members had financed the 
project by offering the kneelers 
as memorials and honorariums, 
and volunteers were ready to 
begin stitching. 

 
In March 1986, after many hours of patient, loving work, all of the kneelers were completed. A 
dedication Sunday, March 9, 1986, was set aside to personally thank each worker and donor. 
On Sunday May 2, 1986, the kneelers were installed in place, and a special dedication 
service was offered in thanksgiving. A special album highlighting all involved in this wonderful 
project was compiled and placed on display in the Bicentennial Parlor.  
 
Since the spring of 1986, we at Hunt’s have been 
privileged to use these beautiful works of religious 
art each time we kneel along the railing at the altar. 
As we continue to serve and honor God, may the 
“fruit of the Spirit” be among us for many years to 
come. 
 
During the summer of 2016, the Reverend Gary 
Sheffield-James gave a series of sermons on each 
of the “Fruits of the Spirit.”  On Sunday, August 28th, 
the thirty-year anniversary of the dedication, the 
women who beautifully crafted the needlepoint 
stitching on the kneelers were once again honored 
and the kneelers were re-dedicated.  
 
Information submitted by Cheryl Eisenhauer 

 



 

 

 
 

 

                                  
 

                                     Molly Booth 
        Bob & Carol Bacon’s Granddaughter 

 
              Graduated from 
              Roland Park Country School  

 
 
 

 
           

 
            She will be attending 
              Towson University in the fall. 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 

Bennett Carroll 
                                                            Barbara Green’s Grandson 

 

 
                                                      Graduated from    

                                                      Loyola College 
 
   

                                                         He works for Brown Advisors. 
 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

                       Alan Chesley 

Sue Turner’s Grandson 
 

Graduated from: 
Lewis Cass High School                                          

in Walton, Indiana. 
 
 
 

He has joined the Marines.                                     

Alan will be leaving for boot camp                          
in October. 

 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 

                       Eric Denbow 

               Walter & Lynn Henss’ Grandson 
 

                           Graduated from 
                      Dyson Business School  

                         of Cornell University 
 
 

 
 

                        
 
 

                       He will be working in 
                            New York City. 
 

 
 

 

 



 

 

 

       Liam Elliott 
               Walter & Lynn Henss’ Grandson 
 
 
                           Graduated from   
                    West Virginia University 
                 (Majored in Political Science)   
 
 
 
 
 

                           Looking forward 
                       to starting his career 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 

                                                                                           

 

 

 

 

      

                  Reese Ewell 
                         Dori Ewell’s Son  
              Bob & Donna Sibley’s Grandson 
 
 
                         He graduated from 

                      Towson High School  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

      Connor Garrison 
      Son of Melissa & Brian Garrison 
              Grandson of Dave & Suzanne Young  
 
   Graduated from: 
        Cape Henry Collegiate School 

  in Virginia Beach, Virginia  
 

   
         He will be attending  
      the United States Naval Academy.  

       
                                          
 

 

 

 

 
          

                                                                                                                   Morgan Gilmer 
       Granddaughter of Harriett Schwarzkopf  
 
               Graduated from 
             Nease High School 

         in Ponte Vedre, Florida 
 

                   She will be attending 
             the University of Alabama in the fall. 
 

                                                                          Majoring in Marketing 
                                                                                    with a minor in 
                                                                              International Business  

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

Elizabeth Grace Goodale 

                 Daughter of Jaleh Goodale 
                Daughter of Rich Goodale 
 
                      Graduated from 
                    Roland Park Country School  

 
 

 
 
 

 
                 She will be attending  

West Virginia University in the fall. 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                    

 

     James Green 
                                               Barbara Green’s Grandson 
 
        

             Graduated from Colorado College 
                      in Colorado Springs  
 

 
                    He will be working for  

     Capital Value Advisors in Denver.   
 
 

 



 

 

 

   
Lewis Knoll 

               Travis & Sarah Knoll’s Son 
 
 
                      Graduated from  

                  Fallston High School 
   
 

 
 

 
 
 

                  
 
 

He will be studying applied          
mathematics and German                         

at UMBC in the fall. 
               
                             

                   
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 

Lizzy McMillan 
Daughter of Dave & Lisa McMillan 

Granddaughter of Keith & Gerry McMillan 
 

Homeschooled through                                            
The Excelsior Academy 

 
 
 
 

She will be attending 

Towson University  
in the fall. 



 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 

         
 

 
   Blake Leonard 

                     Leigh & Bill Leonard’s Son  
 
 
                            Graduated from  

                         Villanova University 
 
 

                        Future plans pending 
 

 
                
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

THANK YOU FOR YOUR FAITHFULNESS! 

 
Your financial support of Hunt’s Church has been truly impressive during the pandemic – THANK 

YOU!  Many of you have shifted to electronic giving, some have increased giving, and others are 

mailing checks to the church office.  While we were concerned (and still remain so since no one knows 

how long the pandemic will last) that our giving might decrease with the pandemic, you have proven 

us wrong so far (this is one time we like being wrong). 

 

Here is our performance through the end of April: 
 

 2020 Actual through April 2020 Year-To-Date Budget Difference 2020 Budget 

Income $173,513 $187,213 -  $13,700 $386,662 

Expense $118,564 $142,880 $24,316 $418,445 

Difference $54,949 $44,333 $10,616 -  $31,783 
 
 

Although the picture is attractive, there were about $10,500 of expenses budgeted for April that shifted 

to May, so our actual performance compared to budget is a bit overstated.  A good way to think of it is 

that our bottom line is close to budget.  While the income for the first three months is strong, we can’t 

forget it benefits from some donations of stock we received in January, which was anticipated in our 

budget.  Although our weekly offerings are modestly trailing our budget, expenses are running below 

budget as well, thus offsetting the impact of the lower giving. 

 

The Finance Committee, primarily through Rick Ehrlich’s efforts, has expanded the ways to give 

electronically as a result of the pandemic.  We added the GivePlus app 

(https://www.vancopayments.com/egiving/church-app) to our Vanco electronic platform, and soon 

(perhaps by the time you are reading this article), we will add the option to give via credit card and 

text-to-give.  Once released, information on these two methods will be posted to the church’s website 

(www.huntsumc.org).  We encourage you to check them out and choose the method that works best for 

you.  Of course, we also welcome checks mailed to the church office – whatever works for you.  Since 

most of our expenses are fixed in the short run (salaries, maintenance, etc.), we need to do what we can 

to continue supporting the church in these challenging times, so let’s keep April’s momentum going 

into the summer - let’s eliminate the traditional “summer slump” this year. 

If you ever have questions about our finances, please do not hesitate to contact me at 

tedochs@msn.com. 

 

Yours in Christ, 

Ted Ochs, Finance Chair 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://www.vancopayments.com/egiving/church-app
http://www.huntsumc.org/
mailto:tedochs@msn.com


 

 

 
 

The following was sent to Robert Sparks from his sister (in Texas) who received                                                     
it from one of her High School classmates. – It was included in our May newsletter. 

 

 

Here is a note of encouragement to you all.  The following words will attempt to lift 

each of you up, bring a smile to your face, and maybe even get your toes tapping and 

make you want to shout to the Lord.  Throughout this letter are the titles of several well-

known hymns, gospel songs, and contemporary Christian music that most of you are 

very familiar with. See how many of them you can identify, and the answers will be in 

the next newsletter. I can only imagine that each of you might even turn your radio on 

and the TV off after being inspired by some of these great song titles and the precious 

memories that they raise. 
 

In the midst of this unprecedented time of uncertainty, our communities, our nation and                 

even the entire world are searching for a source of security and stability.  There’s a 

simple solution, Jesus loves me.  As believers in the saving power in the blood of Jesus, 

it’s even more important than ever that we demonstrate that our only hope is built on 

Christ the solid rock.  The immortal, invisible God only wise has us all standing on the 

promises that we have victory in Jesus. 
 

Just as I am writing this, I stand amazed in the presence of Jesus the Nazarene.  The old 

rugged cross at Calvary demonstrates how His Love lifted me.  Isn’t it His amazing 

grace that shows not only us as the family of God but all creatures of our God and King 

that o how he loves you and me? 
 

What a friend we have in Jesus.  The sweet hour of prayer that we enjoy whenever we 

want to have a little talk with Jesus demonstrates His love divine all love excelling. The 

realization of this love for us should make this little light of mine shine all the brighter 

and put that joy, joy, joy, joy down in my heart even in the face of a global pandemic.   
 

It’s not always easy to truly realize that a mighty fortress is our God, but knowing that 

this is my Father’s world and that He’s got the whole world in His hands gives us all the 

blessed assurance that nothing is impossible when we only trust him. 
 

It’s our heartfelt prayer for each of you to have just a closer walk with Thee and know 

that He Lives! 
 

To God be the glory, Amen 
 

P. S.  Here’s a hint to one of the song titles – Lilies of the Field 

         Total song titles + 35  
 

 

 



 

 

 

Here is a note of encouragement to you all.  The following words will attempt to lift 

each of you up, bring a smile to your face, and maybe even get your toes tapping and 

make you want to shout to the Lord.  Throughout this letter are the titles of several 

well-known hymns, gospel songs, and contemporary Christian music that most of you 

are very familiar with.  See how many of them you can identify, and the answers will be 

in the June newsletter.  I can only imagine that each of you might even turn your 

radio on and the TV off after being inspired by some of these great song titles and the 

precious memories that they raise. 

 

In the midst of this unprecedented time of uncertainty, our communities, our nation and 

even the entire world are searching for a source of security and stability.  There’s a 

simple solution, Jesus loves me.  As believers in the saving power in the blood of 

Jesus, it’s even more important than ever that we demonstrate that our only hope is 

built on Christ the solid rock.  The immortal, invisible God only wise has us all 

standing on the promises that we have victory in Jesus. 

 

Just as I am writing this, I stand amazed in the presence of Jesus the Nazarene.  The 

old rugged cross at Calvary demonstrates how His Love lifted me.  Isn’t it His 

amazing grace that shows not only us as the family of God but all creatures of our 

God and King that o how he loves you and me? 

 

What a friend we have in Jesus.  The sweet hour of prayer that we enjoy whenever 

we want to have a little talk with Jesus demonstrates His love divine all love 

excelling. The realization of this love for us should make this little light of mine shine 

all the brighter and put that joy, joy, joy, joy down in my heart even in the face of a 

global pandemic.   

 

It’s not always easy to truly realize that a mighty fortress is our God, but knowing that 

this is my Father’s world and that He’s got the whole world in His hands gives us all 

the blessed assurance that nothing is impossible when we only trust him. 

 

It’s our heartfelt prayer for each of you to have just a closer walk with Thee and know 

that He Lives! 

 

To God be the glory, Amen 

 

P. S.  Here’s a hint to one of the song titles – Lilies of the Field 
 

 

 

 



 

 

 
Recently, our supply of prayer shawls had greatly dwindled, and 
we needed to restock.  Thank you so much for replenishing our 
supply so quickly!   
 
If you are working on one now or have one ready to be blessed 
and sent to church for distribution, please use the following prayer 
to bless your shawl and thank you for your work!  

 
"May God's grace be upon this prayer shawl...warming, comforting, enfolding, and 
embracing.  
 

May this mantle be a safe haven...a sacred place of security and well-being, sustaining and 
embracing in good times as well as difficult ones. 
  
May the one who receives this prayer shawl be cradled in hope, kept in joy, graced with 
peace, and wrapped in love.  
 

Blessed be!"  
 
We also have been making what are called pocket prayer cloths and you may email Ellie Lott, 
Linda Keatts, or Nancy Kennedy to receive the pattern for either knit or crochet.  These cloths 
are squares with an embossed cross in the center.  They may be carried to remind us of 
God's love, nurturing, and caring during difficult times.  
 

            Nancy Kennedy and Ellie Lott  
 
 
 

 

 

Dear Pastor Travis and Hunt’s Congregation,  

 

Thank you for your prayers and well wishes during a challenging month earlier this spring 

when my brother, Lee Meyers, underwent emergency surgery. Due to the Covid-19 virus, 

his wife and daughter could not be with him at the hospital or visit him during his follow 

up stay at a rehabilitation facility. This of course made an already frightening situation 

more so for him and his family. After successfully completing his rehabilitation stay, my 

brother joyfully returned home. He continues to work hard at his homecare program, 

determined to be strong and mobile as quickly as possible. It was wonderful knowing we 

had Pastor Travis and the “Hunt’s Family” by our side during this very difficult time. 

Your prayers and caring thoughts were of great comfort to all of us. 

 

With sincere appreciation, 
Cheryl and Doug Eisenhauer and extended Meyers family 
     



 

 
 Hello!  I hope you all are getting use to this new normal 
and are staying safe and healthy.  We have been very 
busy with remote learning at the preschool.  It has its 
challenges.  Keeping 2, 3, and 4-year-olds attention via 

Zoom can be tricky.  We have gotten many house tours, met family animals, participated in 
tantrums and melt downs, and have seen many faces up close as they like to get as close as 
possible to the computer camera.  It has been fun, and we have made the best of the 
situation.  I get daily face times, phone calls and emails from our children and their 
families.  
 

     Our teachers have been doing weekly Zoom lessons, sending email lessons, experiments, 
Spanish lessons, and worksheets.  We have even dropped a few things off for the students 
on their front porches.   

 
 

 

     Those that follow us on Facebook have seen the adventures of Flat Kelley.  The kids are 
having a blast taking her for bike rides, boat rides, fishing, playing with her, feeding her, 

and much more.  They send me pictures which I then respond to as Flat Kelley and post the 
pictures on Facebook. 

 
 

 

     We had our farewell parade on Wednesday, May 20th.  All of the staff, including Ms. Pegg 
and Pastor Travis, stood in a BIG circle in the parking lot and the parents drove their 
children around the inside of the circle so they were able to wave, blow kisses, say goodbye 
and show their appreciation.  Families decorated their cars and made signs.  It was a truly 
magical event. There were tears and laughter. 

 
 
 

We had a Zoom graduation for our 4-year-olds on Friday,                
May 22nd.  Each child dressed in their Sunday best, shared an 

illustration of their favorite thing about preschool and was 
recognized by the teachers.  Later in the day, the teachers 

proceeded in parade-like-fashion to each child's house                              
to drop-off a package with the child's diploma and a special 

Hunt’s Church Preschool graduation shirt! 

 
 
 

     I have to say that I am so proud of my staff.  Given these unseen circumstances we have 
come together to support each other and our families.  We, as a faculty, meet on Zoom every 
once in a while, to catch up, plan, and support each other.  Our emotions are all over the 
place!  We truly miss being able to hug, teach in person, and enjoy our students. 

 

 

 

     I would like to send a shout-out to Ms. Pegg for her video Chapel lessons and to Jim 
Foster for sharing a video-book-reading with our children. 

 

 
 

     I also have to say that our parents have been AMAZING!  The support they have given us 
is incredible!  They celebrated Teacher Appreciation Week with us and spoiled us with gifts, 
messages, and phone calls!  We have the best families ever, which makes this distance even 
harder! 

 

 
 

     Fingers are crossed for some kind of normalcy in the Fall.  We are working on plans A, 
B, and C to get us back in the preschool and enjoying what we all love best:  spending time 
with our Hunt's Church Preschool students and families. 

 
 

 

     Wishing you all a happy, healthy, fun-filled summer.  I look forward to seeing you all 
again in person!  Take care! 
 

Kelley Unger 
Director – Hunt’s Church Preschool 



 

 

Krista Broschart and David McMillan Jr. 

are 

 

 

 

 
 
 

 
                                      

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
           

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 
I want to thank everyone for their generosity during these difficult times.  We are 

sending $1500 to the Assistance Center of Towson Churches that has been donated 
to the church so far.  A huge “Thank You” to Dave & Lisa McMillan and their family 
for picking up food from members of our church family and delivering it to ACTC. 

 
We have donated $550 to families that Jim Foster is helping in the Mondawmin 

project. 

 
Thanks to the incredible generosity of the congregation, Food for Thought received 

over $4800 in cash and gift cards to feed 10 Dumbarton Middle School students 
each weekend and to provide an evening meal every other week to 8 Ridge Ruxton 
School families during the 2019-2020 school year.  Before schools were closed for 

the year on March 16, 2020, we had provided 190 weekend food bags to Dumbarton 
students and 92 food bags to Ridge Ruxton families.  In addition, the 10 Dumbarton 

students were each provided with $50 Walmart gift cards over the December break.  
Grocery items and gift cards on hand after March 16th were donated to the Student 

Support Network. 

 
With our remaining funds, Food for Thought continues to provide 
financial assistance to the Ridge Ruxton School students and their 

families.  Several of the struggling families have contacted the 
school counselor for help and she is looking at the unique needs of 

each family.  At one family’s request, Food for Thought provided 
several toys to entertain a developmentally delayed toddler as well 
as a $25 Amazon gift card to help the family.  We will provide an 

update in the next newsletter. 
 

Hunt’s Church sponsored one $500 micro-grant and Carroll’s-Gill’s Permanent 
Endowment Fund sponsored two $500 micro-grants. 

(“COVID-19 Peace with Justice ---- Baltimore-Washington Conference) 

 
Concerning Baltimore County Christian Workcamp (BCCW), no final decisions have 

been made in regard to what the 37th annual BCCW will look like for 2020;                

however, it will not be the same. 
 

Unfortunately, Camp Hope has been cancelled for this summer,                                   
but we need to put safety first. 

 

We are blessed to be able to do these things. 
                   Please take care of yourself and your family. 

 

                                                            Lynn Henss, Missions Chairperson 



 

 

Sometime during the month of May, I sent out an email 
message asking people to share any positive things that have 

happened to them during this pandemic. 
 

At that time, I shared that one of the “silver linings” to 
working in the church office on a daily basis is that 
occasionally members (or friends) of our church family will 

call the office or come to the Agapé House to talk to me.  
(There is no mention of church related things.)  Our casual 
conversation includes a myriad of topics.  When the time 

comes to say, “Good-bye,” we have both been slightly 
enhanced because we have shared a part of who we are with 

the other. 
 

Another “silver lining” for me has been a deeper “family-type” friendship with 

my next-door-neighbor. (We have been friends for 20+ years.) Many evenings, we 
talk for a while over the backyard fence.  Plus, she often makes work-lunches for 
me.  These lunches consist of food from her dinner the night before, and they are 

super-delicious!  It is so sweet of her to do this for me. She is an amazing cook! 
 

Jim Foster shared that for the first time, bluebirds live in his yard.  He and 
his wife, Mary, wanted to attract them to their yard, so they sought-out the advice of 
a “professional” on this subject.  They were told what type of bird house to obtain 

(and the direction it needed to face), as well as the kind of bird food bluebirds prefer 
to eat.  As a result, the Fosters have bluebirds and “neighborly” neighbors who gaze 

at the birds and chat with Jim and Mary. 
 
Jim Foster also shared that he and Mary have a new-found interest in (and 

appreciation for) “classic” Best Actor/Actress Academy Award winners and their 
movies.  (The first Academy Awards were presented on May 16, 1929 for movies 
from 1927 and 1928.) From the list of winners, Jim and Mary select the movies they 

want to watch.  (Jim said that some are free, and others cost $1-$3 to watch.) 
Popcorn is also available! 

 
Cathy Junkin shared that every Saturday night, the neighbors on their street 

come outside at 8:00 p.m.  They stand 6-feet apart and her husband, Dave, plays 

his guitar while everyone sings “God Bless America” in honor of all of the healthcare 
workers.   

 
Pegg Melfa shared that she has had time to stop and smell the flowers, watch 

ferns uncurl, listen to birdsong, and watch birds build nests during this glorious 

spring.  She is enjoying the very creative ways people are passing time during the 
pandemic and connecting with others.  Her greatest blessing is this special time 
with her family and watching her granddaughter grow.  Pegg went on to say, “Every 

one of these sentences mention ‘time’ which is often the simplest and most precious 
blessing.”  

 
 



 

 
 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

The Kidder-Thomas Scholarship Fund resulted from generous bequests under the wills of 
Sam Kidder and Jean Thomas.  The sum has been invested along with subsequent donations, 
and the income earned from this investment is for scholarships for “worthy students who are 
members of Hunt’s Church.” 
 
Trustees of the Fund will consider applications for scholarship aid each year.  There are three              
trustees that oversee the fund:  Co-Chairs of the Church Council (Cara Ehrlich and Nancy 
Kennedy), Chair of the Finance Committee (Ted Ochs), and Chair of the Board of Trustees 
(Lisa Lipman).   
 

Applications must be received by June 30, 2020. 
 

Additional applications are available at the Church Office. The completed application should 
be submitted along with an official transcript of high school or college grades,  

preferably through the spring of the current year. 
 
Scholarships are for Hunt’s congregation members who are undergraduate students enrolled 
full-time (12 credits or more per semester) and graduate students enrolled part-time or full 
time (6 credits or more per semester) in an accredited college or university in the United 
States. 
 
In awarding scholarships, the Scholarship Trustees will primarily consider the applicants’: 

• Academic merit 

• Financial need 

• Church involvement and activities 

• Community involvement and leadership 
 

 
 
 

The total amount of scholarships available is the fund’s earnings 
since last July.  Generally, the awards have been in the range of 
$250 to $750.  It is the Scholarship Trustees goal to meet and 

make their decisions in the month of July. 
 
Applicants must make an annual application for each year of full 

time undergraduate or part or full time graduate status. 
 

 

Kidder-Thomas Scholarship Fund 



 

 

Hunt’s Memorial United Methodist Church 

College Scholarship Application 
 

Academic Year _____________ 
 
Please Type or Print Legibly      Date ___________________ 
 
 
1. Last Name ____________________   First ____________________ Middle ________________ 
 
2. Permanent Address __________________________ City/State________________  Zip ______ 
 
3. Daytime Phone # ______________ Evening Phone # ______________ Email ________________ 
 
4. Occupation (if any) _______________  Income $__________  Annually-Line 4 IRS Form 1040 EZ or 

line 33 form 1040 (Report income from previous calendar year.  If there is likely to be a significant change, 
note below on line 11) 

 
5. Name and address of college in which you are now enrolled or will be attending (High school seniors – If 

you have not decided yet or haven’t been accepted yet, what is your first choice school?) 
 
6. Present academic status: 
 

     HIGH SCHOOL Senior (Name and Address of high school) _______________________________ 
 
     COLLEGE: Freshman       Sophomore       Junior        Senior        Graduate  
 

7. Are you or will you be a full-time degree candidate? ____________________ 
 
8. Male  Female  Date of Birth _______________   Marital Status ______________ 
 

     Are you Self-Supporting? ___________ (If so, income line must be completed above - # 4) 
 
     If married, name of spouse _________________ Spouse’s Annual Income ______________ 

 
9. Your Parent(s) Name(s)*  _______________________________________________________ 
 

Address ____________________________________________________________________ 
 
Daytime Phone # _____________________ Evening Phone # _______________________ 
 

10. Parents’ Dependents (other than yourself): Number __________  Ages __________________ 
 
11. Special circumstances (such as major medical bills, etc. – please explain anything which will help us 

understand your situation better – use another sheet if you wish) 
__________________________________________________________________________
__________________________________________________________________________
__________________________________________________________________________ 
__________________________________________________________________________
__________________________________________________________________________ 
 

12. Your intended vocation 
__________________________________________________________________________ 
 

13. List prior colleges attended, if any, and dates attended ____________________________________ 
 

* Self-Supporting or married applicants need not respond to questions 9 and 10 
 



 

 
This statement must be completed before your application can be reviewed: 
 
Academic Period for which this statement applies ____________ / ________ to ____________ / _____ 
                 Month                   Yr   Month                 Yr 
 
Full Year Estimated Expenses (If you have not made a definite decision on which school you will attend, give us 
your best estimate) 
 
 Tuition and Fees $_______________ 
 
 Books   $_______________ 
 
 Housing  $_______________ 
 
 Food   $_______________ 
 
 Clothing & Laundry $_______________ 
 
 Medical Care  $_______________ 
 
 Transportation (itemize) 
 ______________ $_______________ 

______________ $_______________ 
 
Other Expenses (Itemize) 
______________ $_______________ 
______________ $_______________ 
______________ $_______________ 
______________ $_______________ 
 
TOTAL EXPENSES $_______________ 

 
Please note: On a separate sheet describe any unusually high expenses.  (Additional itemized expenses may 
also be listed).  Special circumstances that may affect your financial situation should be explained.  Any 
information that will help the committee in its work is appreciated   and will be treated confidentially. 
 
 
Full Signature of Student ___________________________________Date___________________ 

 

Application Procedure 

 

1. Applicants shall submit: 

a. An official transcript (with raised seal stamped) of grades (high school or college) to the 

Hunt’s Church Office, Attn: Scholarship Committee, Non-Official copies of grades will 

not be accepted as transcripts: it is the applicant’s responsibility to get all materials to the 

committee on time. 

b. A personal statement (one half to one page) from the student briefly describing his/her 

activities of church and community involvement and leadership during the past two years. 

2. The Committee reserves the right to accept or reject any application. 

3. Students will be notified on or about September 1 of awards for the current academic year.   

Payment for the full academic year will be made directly to the student. 

4. To renew scholarship, the above procedure must be repeated annually. 

5. Completed application, student statement, and a current transcript of grades must be mailed to                              

the Hunt’s Church Office (1912 Old Court Road; Towson, MD 21204), Attn: Scholarship 

Committee, postmarked no later than June 30 



 

 

 
 
 

 
Hi All, 
 

I hope that everyone is well.  Since it appears that we will not be together for the 
foreseeable future and even if we were, the passing of clipboards probably is not                 

in the new normal!! 

 
I have several months left in this year that need coordinators: 

June 2020, August 2020, December 2020 
 

If you are able to do any of these, please email me at linda@tefvideo.com 

I can also answer any questions at the same email or 410-746-3433. 
 

Many longtime “Hospital & Home” participants prefer a certain month,                                 
so if anyone knows what month they may want for 2021, let me know.                          

(Please provide your email address and phone number.) 

 
Thank you to all who faithfully contribute their time and caring.   

It is so much appreciated! 
 

 
 

Items Accepted:  All clothing, shoes, sneakers, belts, purses, blankets, sheets, 

pillowcases, drapes, tablecloths, and stuffed toys. 
 

If you are involved with a Hunt’s mission for which clothing is requested or needed, 
suitable donated clothing in the shed can be diverted to your cause.  Contact Steve 
Lippy for more information (s.lippy@verizon.net) or 410-296-9150).  If you plan on 

donating good clothing, you may wish to check with the Missions Committee first to 
see if one of our projects is in need of clothing. 
 

(Your donation will not be cut up or shredded.) 
 

Please … no rags, fabric scraps, toys or household goods. 
 

*Hunt’s receives revenues based on the estimated weight               
of clothing recycled. 

 

To help keep your donations clean and dry,                                
please put your donations in plastic bags. 

 

ALSO: Due to the high volumes presently being deposited into the shed, please 
make sure that any deliveries are pushed well into it as far as possible.   

 

Thank you! 
 

Steve Lippy 
                                                                     

mailto:linda@tefvideo.com
mailto:s.lippy@verizon.net


 

 

 
 
 

 

                      Combined July & August: 
Information for the newsletter 

                       needs to be received by June 18. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Hunt’s Memorial United Methodist Church  
1912 Old Court Road 
Towson, MD  21204 
 

         Address Service Requested 
 


